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April 3, 2017 
 
To: All Laiko Member Arch/Diocesan Councils of the Laity &  
      National Lay Organizations 
 
Re: Penitential Walk for Life  
 
Dear Brothers & Sisters,  
 
The peace and love of the Lord! 
 
We are hoping that by now your organizations are already preparing for your 
participation to the Penitential Walk for Life, on Good Friday, 14 April 2017, 4:30 
A.M. to 9:00 A.M.  
 
We are writing to inform you that after due considerations of some factors such 
as time and length of route, the Organizing Committee has decided that instead 
of starting at the Shrine of Our Lady of Perpetual Help (Baclaran Church) in 
Paranaque, it will start instead at the Rajah Sulayman Park, Malate Manila.   
 
Kindly help us relay this development to everyone.  
 
Thank you for your kind understanding and continued support.  
 
 
Sincerely yours in the service of the Lord,  

 
   

 
ZENAIDA F. CAPISTRANO 
National President  
 
Noted by:  
 
+MOST REV. BRODERICK S. PABILLO, D.D. 
Chairman 
CBCP Episcopal Commission on the Laity  

 
    
 


